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Christ the King Primary School and Nursery 

End of Year Newsletter


Dear Parents/Guardians,
It’s hard to believe that we are coming to the end of another busy school year.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support and enthusiasm throughout this school year. I hope you all enjoy your summer holidays and hopefully the sun will come out and stay with us for a while. 

Mrs Roisin Darcy

Holy Communion
Congratulations to the Year 4 children who received the Sacrament of Holy Communion on Saturday 3rd June.  A huge thank you to the school choir who sang beautifully and to all the staff who made the day extra special.  

A special thank you to Kerry McCullagh and Nadine McGirr the school representatives on the ‘Do This In Memory of Me’ Parish Committee.


Staffing
Mrs Nuala McKinney will be joining the teaching staff of Christ the King in September 2017.  Mrs McKinney has many teaching experience and will be teaching Year 1.  We look forward to welcoming her to Christ the King and I know that she will enjoy being part of our wonderful school community.
Year 1 – Mrs McKinney
Year 2 – Miss Nugent
Year 3 – Mrs Quinn
Year 4 – Mrs Toner 
Year 4 – Mr Clarke
Year 5 – Mrs Donnelly
Year 6 – Mr Brogan
Year 7 – Miss Sludden
Nursery – Mrs McDonald
Learning Support- Mrs McGuigan

Orange Day
A huge thank you for all your donations for Great Ormond Street Children’s Hospital.  A total of £200 was raised for this worthy cause.  The winner of the Fireside Quiz was Paula Breen in Year 1. Congratulations!

Little Princess Trust
Roisin Kelly in Year 2 is fundraising for the Little Princess Trust.  She will be getting her hair cut on Friday 23rd June.  To help with her fundraising we will be holding an non –uniform day of Friday 23rd.  We ask that each child will make a donation of £1.00 towards this cause.  Thank you for your support.

Sports Day 
It was great that we had such a lovely day for our sports day.  All pupils thoroughly enjoyed themselves.   A special thanks to Macartan and Christiane from the Ulster Council who helped organise the Sports Day.   

West Tyrone Feis
Congratulations and well done to everyone who participated in the West Tyrone Feis.  The school is very proud of all those who took part in Art, Poetry and Tin Whistle.

McDonalds Soccer
Year 5, 6 & 7 pupils took part in the annual McDonald’s 6’s competition in Omagh Station Centre.  The pupils performed very well reaching the quarter final.    Nathan Sloan received an All Star Award and Tori McMullin received the Female Player of the Tournament.  

Greencastle Cross Country
The school was represented at a Cross Country running event at Our Lady of Lourdes Primary School Greencastle by Cormac, Patrick, Titas and Brandon & Poppy, Louise, Tori and Gerda.  The course was very tough but the children showed great stamina and efforts in their running ability. 
Holy Family Soccer Tournament
Year 3 & 4 pupils attended an Indoor Soccer Tournament in Omagh Station Centre.  The boys were narrowly beaten in penalties in the final.  They played brilliantly and were great ambassadors for the school.

 St.Enda’s Gaelic Blitz
Congratulations to the boy’s who won the St.Conor’s P.S. Cup.  The girls’ had hard luck by being beaten by 1 point in the semi – final.  Both teams showed great teamwork and sportsmanship.  Well done!


Class Trips
Every class will be going on a trip during June. Individual class teachers will let you know the details of the class trips.
· Monday 12th – Yr 7 – Trip to Brunswick, Derry
· Thursday 22nd   – Yr 3 & 4 Trip – Playstation, Strabane
· Tuesday 27th - Yr 1 & 2 –Trip – An Creggan
· Tuesday 27th – Yr 5 & 6 Trip – Cooley Castles



School Reports
Annual Reports will be sent out on Tuesday 27th June. Please sign a copy of the report and return it to your child’s class teacher.
Free School Meals
[bookmark: _GoBack]Free School Meals application forms can be collected from Theresa in the office for anyone who is entitled to free school meals in September 2017. 

Tyrone GAA Summer Camps
A reminder that the Tyrone GAA Summer Camps take place in: 
Killyclogher – Week 1: 3rd – 6th July 
Omagh – Week 1:  3rd – 6th July
You can register on line at www.tyronegaacentre.com/tyrone-gaa-summer-camps  or a limited number of forms are available from the school office.


Dates for the Diary
· Monday 19th – Donnelly Cup
· Tuesday 20th – Year 7 Leavers’ Lunch and Assembly at 1.00pm
· Tuesday 27th - Yr 1 & 2 –Trip – An Creggan
· Tuesday 27th – Yr 5 & 6 Trip – Cooley Castles
· Friday 23rd - Yr 7 - Drumragh Integrated College (Information)
· Thursday 29th – Leavers’ End of Year Mass in Christ the King Church  at 9.30am
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Summer Holidays
The school will close on Friday 30th June at 12.00noon for our Summer Holidays. We wish everyone a safe and happy summer.

School Re-Opens
The school re-opens on Friday 1st September.
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